

  The Western Local Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, August 10, 2020 at 6:10 


  p.m.


               Meeting called to order by President, Brad Marhoover.



   Brad Marhoover led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.


               Roll call by Treasurer:

                      Brad Marhoover, President                                             Kristen Campbell
                      Sherry May, Vice-President   
                                    Andy Gedeon
                      Rockford Lambert, Treasurer

                        Debbie Grooms

               All members present.



   Visitors present:



       Brock Brewster, Superintendent



Doug Cox




                   Bethany Whitt, Elementary Principal


Jimmy Cox


       Carrie Gast, High School Principal


Nick Hamilton


       Kendra McGuire (left at 6:50 p.m.)


20-83     APPROVAL OF MINUTES AND PAYMENT OF BILLS







Andy Gedeon moved to approve the minutes of the regular session of July 13, 2020, the special session of July 20, 2020, and the special session of July 30, 2020 and payment of the bills. Debbie Grooms seconded the motion.  Vote:
  Yeas: Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon, May, Marhoover
  Nays:  None

  The Board reviewed the financial report for July, 2020.
OLD BUSINESS

 None
              PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

  Brad Marhoover read a thank-you card given to the Board by Karen Dixon for the retirement gift.

  Kendra McGuire gave a presentation to the Board wanting to relax the dress code policy for this upcoming           

  school year to allow for T-shirts and jeans. She said that the CDC guidance for laundering clothing calls               

  for using the warmest appropriate water setting for the items. The Board’s discussion follows: 

  Andy Gedeon is okay if we change. Kristen Campbell wants the shirts to have Western and/or Indians              

  on them. Sherry May stated that we want to be role models and look professional. Kristen noted that we               

  currently have a more relaxed dress code than some local schools. Brock Brewster stated that he wanted               

  the minutes to reflect that he is opposed to changing the policy. “I can live with it at times, not every day,             

  but I like the option of using it as a reward (jeans day). Once we do it, we will never go back. I really                     

  believe we need to teach kids respect,” Brock said. Nick Hamilton said that he liked to wear ties but this is            

  a special circumstance, and the teachers are on the front lines. He stated that it is not necessarily a reward              

  but for safety. Brock said “We need to instill boundaries for students so they can be taught respect.”                       

  Kristen stated that staff should have a change of clothes with them in case they are around a sick                            

  student. Sherry said that she would rather have polo shirts because once we go down this road, we can                   

  never go back. Debbie Grooms said that she liked the polo shirts instead of T-shirts. Brad is for leaving the           

  policy alone. Kristen told Kendra that it was a very nice presentation. The Board decided not to change the            

  policy. 
  20-84   APPROVAL OF CHANGE FUNDS

                 Kristen Campbell moved to approve the following change funds:




Athletic Change Fund:  $250




Elementary Lunchroom Change Fund - $50




High School change Fund - $150




Arbiter Referee Pay Account - $2,500


    Andy Gedeon seconded the motion.  Vote:

       
Yeas:   Campbell, Gedeon, May, Marhoover, Grooms

       
Nays:  None

 20-85   HANDICAPPED TRANSPORTATION CONTRACTS
 Kristen Campbell made a motion to approve the following handicapped transportation contracts:


Tammy Cross to transport Serena Cross to and from Pike CTC

Jamie Jackson to transport Savannah Jackson to and from Pike CTC

Mary Hougland to transport Braxton Silcott to and from Western Elementary


Lloyd Price to transport Quentin Price to and from Pike CTC

Terri Woods to transport Logan Woods to and from the Early Childhood Family Center

Debbie Grooms seconded the motion.  Vote:


           Yeas:  Gedeon, May, Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell

           Nays:  None

20-86       ADOPTION OF STUDENT HANDBOOKS FOR 2020-2021
Andy Gedeon made a motion to approve the Primary, Education, and High School student handbooks for 2020-2021. Sherry May seconded the motion.  Vote:

         Yeas: May, Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon  


         Nays: None

20-87       APPROVAL OF BUS DRIVERS AND BUS STOPS FOR 2020-2021      
Sherry May moved to approve the bus drivers and bus stops as approved by the Superintendent for the 2020-2021 school year. Andy Gedeon seconded the motion.

Full-time bus drivers:
 Ayesha Burket James D. Cox, Lorie Henderson, Carolyn May, Chris May, Penny May, Teresa McMillin, Marvin Mustard, Donna Satterfield, Debbie Scharbrough, Brandis Theobald, Tonya Williams

Substitute bus drivers:   Lori Wessel, Jimmy Cox, Steve Reno

Vote: 


       Yeas:  Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon, May  


       Nays:  None

20-88      SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS  AND AIDES FOR THE 2020-2021 SCHOOL YEAR
Kristen Campbell moved to approve the hiring of the following substitute teachers and substitute aides and the ESD approved list for the 2020-2021 school year:

Teachers:

Jennifer Cronk, Sara Hunt, Ashley Johnson, Sandy Kearns, Jenny Penn, Ethan Riggs, Jim Williamson
       Aides:

Brittany Bakenhaster, Cassie Stewart 
                   Debbie Grooms seconded the motion.  Vote:



Yeas:  Grooms, Campbell, May, Marhoover 


Nays:  None



Abstain: Gedeon

20-89       BOARD POLICY & RETENTION POLICY REVISION

 Debbie Grooms made a motion to accept the following revision (2 CFR 200.333) to the Board Policy & the Retention                  

 Policy:

§ 200.333 Retention requirements for records.

Financial records, supporting documents, statistical records, and all other non-Federal entity records pertinent to a Federal award must be retained for a period of three years from the date of submission of the final expenditure report or, for Federal awards that are renewed quarterly or annually, from the date of the submission of the quarterly or annual financial report, respectively, as reported to the Federal awarding agency or pass-through entity in the case of a subrecipient. Federal awarding agencies and pass-through entities must not impose any other record retention requirements upon non-Federal entities. The only exceptions are the following:

(a) If any litigation, claim, or audit is started before the expiration of the 3-year period, the records must be retained until all litigation, claims, or audit findings involving the records have been resolved and final action taken.

(b) When the non-Federal entity is notified in writing by the Federal awarding agency, cognizant agency for audit, oversight agency for audit, cognizant agency for indirect costs, or pass-through entity to extend the retention period.

(c) Records for real property and equipment acquired with Federal funds must be retained for 3 years after final disposition.

(d) When records are transferred to or maintained by the Federal awarding agency or pass-through entity, the 3-year retention requirement is not applicable to the non-Federal entity.

(e) Records for program income transactions after the period of performance. In some cases recipients must report program income after the period of performance. Where there is such a requirement, the retention period for the records pertaining to the earning of the program income starts from the end of the non-Federal entity's fiscal year in which the program income is earned.

(f) Indirect cost rate proposals and cost allocations plans. This paragraph applies to the following types of documents and their supporting records: indirect cost rate computations or proposals, cost allocation plans, and any similar accounting computations of the rate at which a particular group of costs is chargeable (such as computer usage chargeback rates or composite fringe benefit rates).

(1) If submitted for negotiation. If the proposal, plan, or other computation is required to be submitted to the Federal Government (or to the pass-through entity) to form the basis for negotiation of the rate, then the 3-year retention period for its supporting records starts from the date of such submission.

(2) If not submitted for negotiation. If the proposal, plan, or other computation is not required to be submitted to the Federal Government (or to the pass-through entity) for negotiation purposes, then the 3-year retention period for the proposal, plan, or computation and its supporting records starts from the end of the fiscal year (or other accounting period) covered by the proposal, plan, or other computation.

  Brad Marhoover seconded the motion.

     Vote: 


         Yeas: Campbell, Gedeon, May, Marhoover, Grooms 


         Nays: None

20-90       CREATION OF FUND 510 9021, RURAL & SMALL TOWN SD
Kristen Campbell moved to approve the creation of the 510 9021 Rural & Small Town SD Fund and to accept $53,465.49 into the fund. Sherry May seconded the motion.  Vote:


            Yeas:  Gedeon, May, Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell 

            Nays:  None

SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE
Supt. Brewster discussed the following items:


There are enough bus monitors


There will be BCI/FBI checks for the monitors


The School Nurse Substitute position has been posted


We are expecting an update from the Governor this week concerning sports


We should get mask guidance this week from the health department


The bells have been changed (sound & timing) to allow for less students in the hallways at                

             the same time


The new contact forms were presented


There has been approximately 30 primary, 27 elementary, and 20 high school students                      

             choosing remote learning


LEAD will be virtual or the teachers will come to our school 

The next regular meeting was scheduled for Monday, September 14, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
Agenda items 13 and 14 were deemed unnecessary and tabled. 

20-91       RENEWAL OF THE TREASURER’S CONTRACT
Kristen Campbell made a motion to approve a five year contract for the Treasurer effective August 1, 2021 through July 31, 2026. Debbie Grooms seconded the motion.  Vote:


            Yeas:  May, Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon

            Nays:  None

20-92      EMPLOYMENT OF TEACHERS FOR THE FIRST SEMESTER OF 2020-2021
Andy Gedeon made a motion to approve contracts for the first semester of 2020-2021 school year:



Keri Dodds – Elementary Art – One year substitute license



Rebecca Fite – High School Intervention – One year substitute license

 Sherry May seconded the motion.  Vote:


            Yeas:  Marhoover, Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon, May 


            Nays:  None

20-93   ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Kristen Campbell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.   Andy Gedeon seconded the motion.  Vote:


            Yeas:  Grooms, Campbell, Gedeon, May, Marhoover 

            Nays:  None
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President
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Treasurer
